   UPPER MOUNT BETHEL TOWNSHIP

 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES
            MONDAY, MAY 9, 2016 @ 7:00 P.M.
   AGENDA – PART I
1. Call to Order- CALL TO ORDER–Chairman Bermingham called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present in addition to Chairman Bermingham were Supervisor De Franco, Supervisor Geake, Supervisor Due, Supervisor Hallett, Solicitor Ronold Karasek, Township Manager Rick Fisher, and Zoning Officer Ryan Engler. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

2. APPROVE AGENDA –MOTION by Supervisor Due, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to approve the agenda.  No Comments.  Vote:  5-0.  

       AGENDA – PART II (Public Point of Interest Agenda)
1. Public Hearing - Zoning Ordinance Amendments Ordinance #2016-02 – Solicitor Karasek indicated these Zoning Ordinance Amendments and to adopt Ordinance #2016-02 were advertised for a public hearing tonight.  MOTION by Supervisor Due, seconded by Supervisor Hallett to open up the public hearing.  No Comments. Vote:  5-0.  Solicitor Karasek indicated the amendments have been reviewed by the Planning Commission and LVPC as required by MPC.  Chairman Bermingham opened the floor for Public Comment.  The Solicitor reviewed comments by LVPC which notes that the large size of the building is not consistent with our Comprehensive Plan and their concern with increased building size.   Public Comment by Judy Henckel – noted she agrees with LVPC and her concerns with changes to industrial and truck traffic that would not be good for health and safety of residents.  Solicitor Karasek reviewed the ordinance amendments and Zoning Map. Solicitor Karasek asked that Ordinance #2016-02 be added as #13 to tonight’s action agenda.  No further comments.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to close the public hearing at 7:15 p.m. and add #13 Adopt Ordinance #2016-02 to the action agenda. No comments.  Vote: 5-0.    
2. HOMES Grant Program – Victor Rodite was present and indicated he has completed and submitted the grant application for the CDBG Storm Water project for Slate ford Road and thanked Rick Fisher and Jeff Ott for their support. Victor updated the Board on the HOMES program and said the program is not accomplishing their goals which were 10 lower income households applying, there are only 1 in the program and 1 pending, the program is ending in August 2016.  There was discussion about asking for an extension for 1-2 years and/or enlarging the target area to include Johnsonville and the possibility of a waiting list and the possibility of going house to house to see if people are interested.  Manager Fisher said that would take a lot of time and expense for Victor to do that, we pay his costs through the program.  Manager Fisher noted we received a violation notice from the state and is working on a response to that violation..  Victor noted the program is ½ grant and ½ loan. Public comment by John Best – noted there are a lot of stipulations of the program, not only income level, and if you can’t find people in 2 years, why get an extension?  There was discussion about mobile home repairs.  Supervisor Due noted in 25 years they never had a problem getting people and doesn’t know what the issue is.  Manager Fisher suggested he answer the State on the violation and ask them to consider an extension and expansion of the area.  The Board agreed.  MOTION by Supervisor Due, seconded by Supervisor De Franco that Manager Fisher reach out to the state by responding to the violation and ask the state for an extension and expansion of the area and report back to the Board of Supervisors. Solicitor Karasek asked this be #14 on tonight’s action agenda.  MOTION and second rescinded and put as #14 on the action agenda.   No comments.  Vote: 5-0.  
3.Covalt noise complaint – Mr. & Mrs. Covalt were present, they recently moved into the property near Evans Tuning on Lohman Drive and Route 512 and explained to the Board the problem they are experiencing with the incredible loud noise when Evans Tuning tunes their race cars.  The Covalts indicated they have met with Ryan Engler, Zoning Officer, and he and Manager Fisher have talked to the owner.  Zoning Officer Ryan Engler explained we have no measure in our ordinance to enforce the noise ordinance, you must have someone certified to operate the noise meter, and we are not a certified agency.  Manager Fisher noted he would look into hiring someone.  Manager Fisher suggested that when the Rutgers course is offered to send Ryan to get certified and purchase a proper noise meter, if the Board chooses or we could hire an acoustical engineer.  Public Comment by John Best – could be a grandfathered business. The Board asked our Engineer if he does this, he said he does not.  Manager Fisher will look into some options and keep the Board updated.  No further comments.  
4. Andy Mahan - Request to put on the ballot relinquish of ¼ tax for open space – Mr. Mahan was present and indicated the EIT money for open space is 2 million dollars.  Manager Fisher quoted 2.2 million dollars.  Mr. Mahan stated this money is coming out of residents pocket, the residents were misled, and the money is not being used properly and would like to see this tax relinquished by putting it on the ballot and ask the currently accrued funds be invested in the Community Park.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – agreed with Mr. Mahan, money was used to buy swampland.  Public Comment by Judy Henckel – money cannot be used for the Park or anything else except what it was intended for by state law.  Public Comment by Dennis Jones – people want Open Space and stated any Supervisors that don’t want to preserve land, should resign.  Mr. Mahan would like to ask the voters as this has been done before. Mr. Angle noted his objection to preserving the Abbott farm, it’s a choice piece of commercial land in the township and EIT money should not be used to preserve commercial land.  Public comment by Janet Pearson – the Abbott farm has been a farm for 100 years. Solicitor Karasek said he would have to check with the election board to see when it needs to be put on the ballot, thinks it might be August.  
b. Request to Refigure the Potomac Street baseball field East-Northeast – Mr. Mahan brought to the Board’s attention that the layout of the field is incorrect, that the line from home base through the pitchers plate to second base should run East-Northeast and should be corrected, the current layout of the field is dangerous.  The Board asked the Solicitor about liability to the township in the event someone gets hurt.  Supervisor Geake said the ball field was put in correctly and the engineer that did the layout had a six month study done.  

AGENDA – PART III (Sewage Planning) 
1. Rabbat – Planning Exemption – Scott Policelli, P.L.S was present on behalf of the applicant.  Mr. Policelli indicated there are PNDI issues and asked it be tabled.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to table the Rabbat Planning Exemption  to the June 13, 2016 BOS meeting.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.   
           AGENDA – PART IV (Subdivision and Land Development Plans) 
1. Hallett SD - Appraisal and easement to the Township for access to the T-ball field – Scott Policelli was present on behalf of the applicant.  Mr. Policelli indicated he contacted Chip Turso to do the appraisal to determine if the property worth is more or less than $1,500.00, but he hasn’t heard back from him.  Solicitor Karasek noted when ready that an easement agreement will be prepared by him. MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to table the Hallett Subdivision to the June 13, 2016 BOS meeting.  No comments. Vote: 5-0
2. Iorio – Improvements Cost Estimate, Maintenance Agreement, and securities - Scott Policelli was present on behalf of the applicant and indicated they are requesting that they post one bond for all lots, rather than bond each individual lot.  Solicitor Karasek said typically each lot proposed should be bonded, they are private improvements, not public.  Mr. Policelli noted that NCCD must review each plan and each lot does require a grading plan.  Mr. Policelli mentioned that these are large lots and might not all be sold and not be required to have a bond for each individual lot, but will bond drywells.  Supervisor De Franco mentioned bonding required until installed, even if in the deed, still would require a maintenance bond.  Solicitor Karasek mentioned that would be included in deed restrictions.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – this is a unique piece of land, 5 large lots for 80 acres of property. 
Public Comment by Charlie Kull – on the Planning commission and noted the plan was not really good with 5 driveways off Hartzell Ferry, should have put one road and cul-de-sac at the end, this plan shouldn’t been approved.  
Jeff Ott, Township Engineer noted his conflict, he helped the applicant at the inception with NPDES permitting, but mentioned all lots stand on their own and infiltration beds should be secured and installed, all other private items don’t need security being at the end of the project, a building permit and Certificate of Occupancy is required. Also six driveways in township right of ways must be bonded, however soil erosion for lots do not need bonding.  Solicitor Karasek said the cost estimate needs revising.  Supervisor De Franco suggested a letter of credit andif she doesn’t comply the township can pull the letter of credit.  Mr. Angle noted the applicant could have put in Farmland Preservation and kept out 3-4 acres while getting some money back.  Solicitor Karasek said performance security should be posted.  Supervisor Geake said this is a tough case, but a bond is needed, as there are six different driveways and 26 drywells.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to deny the applicants request.  No comments.  Vote: 4-1 with Supervisor Hallett voting “no”.  
3. Comunale waiver of Land Development – We received a written request from Frank Comunale requesting a waiver of Land Development located at 1 Mt. Bethel Plaza for the proposed hardware store based upon the driveway improvement being minimal compared to the existing impervious area while  the Zoning site plan will give the township a record of the proposed impairment in ensuring that it meets the current zoning ordinances.  Zoning Officer Ryan Engler noted Mr. Comunale paid the $250.00 waiver fees to the township.  Jeff Ott, Township Engineer noted him and Ryan went out, looked at the project, and it is just a driveway and under 800 sq. feet and checked the Municipal Planning Code. MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor Due to grant the waiver request of the applicant.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.  
  AGENDA – PART V (Minutes)
1.  Regular Monthly Meeting Monday, April 11, 2016 @ 7:00 pm – MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor Due to approve the minutes of the Monday, April 11th meeting. No comments. Vote 5-0.
2. Special Public Meeting, Monday, April 25, 2016 @7:00 pm – MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor Due to approve the minutes of the Monday, April 25th meeting. No Comments. Vote 5-0.
  AGENDA – PART VI (Reports)
1. Financial Reports – Bill List – Rick Fisher read the bill list. Supervisor DeFranco recused himself because shirts were bought for the road department from Dante DeFranco Screen printing which is owned by his brother. MOTION by Supervisor Hallett seconded by Supervisor Due to approve the bill list in the amount of $370,252.59. No comments. Vote: 3-0-1 Supervisor De Franco abstained and Supervisor Geake voted no.
2. Monthly reports (attached) - Manager Fisher reviewed his written report. Public Comment by Ray Hartzell – would also like a copy of the Bill list and monthly reports for the public to see.  Manager Fisher said we need to replace the PA flag and replace the rope.  Manager Fisher asked for approval to put hanging flowers outside the township building.  The Board said “ok”. No further comments.  
         AGENDA – PART VII (Action Agenda)
1. Refuse Reductions, Application Refunds and Exonerations- MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor Due to grant the Refuse Reductions, Application Refunds and Exonerations as submitted by the Tax Collector. No Comments. Vote 5-0.
2.  Resolution #2016-10 – David Farleigh – MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor Hallett to adopt Resolution #2016-10 – David Farleigh.  Chairman Bermingham noted David Farleigh was not present, but on behalf of the Board of Supervisors and the township thanked him for his many years of service to the township.  No further comments. Vote 5-0
3.  Eastern Industries – Sell or preserve land – Chairman Bermingham brought everyone up to speed on the topic.  Supervisor De Franco noted there is a lot of interest in purchase of the property and it hasn’t even been advertised for sale yet and would like to see us put it out for bid.  
Supervisor Geake stated he is the only one on the Board that voted to purchase this property. Supervisor Due mentioned there is a deal on the table from Natural Lands Trust for 940,000.00 for a conservation easement and  the property has core habitat and sensitive environmental features which would be very difficult and expensive for someone to develop the property.  Supervisor De Franco suggested putting feelers out, it doesn’t mean we have to sell it and if we don’t like the proposal, we don’t have to accept it.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – don’t understand why you wouldn’t sell it?  Public Comment by Jeff Manzi – thinks the township should put out the request for proposals and see what you get, then it can be put back on the tax rolls, there might be something out there you don’t know about and it doesn’t hurt to find out.  Jeff noted it is mostly swampland, the Board should think outside the box and asked the Solicitor if we can ask in the proposals what the use is and if we don’t like it, can we turn it down.  Solicitor Karasek said we can reject any and all bids.   Supervisor Hallett talked about the property and the unique situation, would like to see us put it out there and suggested keeping the buildings and noted we already own it.  There was discussion about the use of the property and zoning.  Public Comment by Jeff Ackerman – if you sell you lose the power to protect the property.  Supervisor De Franco said deed restriction could be put in place and attorneys could handle that.  Supervisor Geake stated we paid 1.4 million for the property and was told it was a mistake and bad property, where’s the credit for buying it?  Now the bad property can be sold for 2 million dollars. Supervisor De Franco stated Supervisor Due has his own intensions of putting fish back there in the ponds and working with Judy, there is a lot of controversy around Judy.  Supervisor Due objected and denied that accusation. 
Public Comment by Judy Henckel – she talked about geo-echo tourism and economic recreational tourism and the fens, vernal pools, natural areas, history and natural assets on the property. Public Comment by Janet Pearson – Lehigh Valley Live had a survey and 60% of the people in Upper Mount Bethel Township voted to preserve the property.  Public Comment by Charlie Kull – the Board should let the residents decide by ballot.  Public Comment by Ray Hartzell – doesn’t care if you keep it or sell it, just do something with it and have a good plan.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – talked about the tree huggers that they shouldn’t decide.  Mr. Angle said he knows that property, there is nothing unique about it and met with someone that is interested in purchasing it.  Mr. Angle suggested getting rid of this building, sell Eastern for 2.5 million and put it back on the tax rolls.  Supervisor Geake said he didn’t buy the property with the intension of selling it, they wanted to move the Road Department and offices there.  Supervisor De Franco discussed different options for selling the property, we owe this to the taxpayers.   MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Hallett to advertise bids for the property with the six different options after review of those options by our Solicitor.  Chairman Bermingham said he would like to see the intended use and deed restrictions and the preserved portion, Natural Lands Trust can bid.  No comments. Vote: 3-2 with Supervisor Due, Geake and Bermingham voting “no” motion died.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor Due to move forward with negotiations with the Natural Lands Trust and preserve with our EIT money.  No comments.  Vote: 3-2 with Supervisor Geake, Due and Bermingham voting “yes” and De Franco and Hallett voting “no”.  
4.  Appoint Rick Fisher as Assistant Township Treasurer – MOTION by Supervisor Due, seconded by supervisor De Franco to appoint Rick Fisher as Assistant Treasurer Supervisor Geake asked why do we need an Assistant Treasurer?  Manager Fisher noted in the event Larry is unavailable to do the draw down for the HOMES program, the program is already in trouble. Supervisor Hallett asked to resign and asked Melissa to write it up.  There was discussion about Larry resigning.  Supervisor Geake noted he wouldn’t want the same trouble for Rick if the HOMES program is in trouble. Chairmen Bermingham asked if there would be any harm. Supervisor Hallett and Due said “no”.  Supervisor Due mentioned that Maureen was Assistant Treasurer.  No further comment.  Vote: 4-1 with Supervisor Geake voting “no”.  
5.  Approve Summer Camp Counselors list (request Summer Rec. Director upon enrollment) – MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor DeFranco to approve Karen Ozoria, Emily Brunell, Blake McNew, and Rachel Reiger as Summer Camp Counselors. No Comments. Vote 5-0. 

6.   Intermunicipal Agreement – LMBT –MOTION by Supervisor DeFranco seconded by Supervisor Geake to table the Intermunicipal Agreement to give our Solicitor time to review. No Comments. Vote 5-0
7.  Road Equipment – Manager Fisher stated he took the #17 yellow truck out of service, it was badly rusted and the gas tank was being held up by a plastic strap, very dangerous.  Supervisor Hallett mentioned taking the body out right in the shop and work on it as the road crew is capable of doing the work.  Manager Fisher mentioned a piece of equipment will be paid off in June and might want to look into a new truck.  Supervisor Geake noted we spent $3,200.00 at Todd’s to repair that truck. Manager Fisher said that was insurance money we received to fix the truck from an accident when we snow plowed the Fire Department parking lot.   Township Manager asked this be put on the 5-23-16 Work Session Meeting.  No further comment.    
8.  Award Road/Material Bids/Paving/Line Painting – Manager Fisher reviewed the bid results with the Board.  Manager Fisher indicated we received 5 bids for the in place paving and the low bid was LV Site Contractor ( H&K) was $67.30 per ton for Scratch Leveling Course (3,117) total $209,774.10 in place and Super pave 9.55 mm Wearing Course (11,806) $64.10 per ton total $756,764.60 for a grand total of $966,538.70 to pave 10.08 miles of road.  Supervisor De Franco asked how we are paying for this. Manager Fisher indicated we have $460,000.00 in liquid fuels, $450,000.00 was earmarked out of the budget and Capital Reserve it was also noted we need to do line painting.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – should come up with a 5 year plan for paving.  Manager Fisher responded he is working on that.  Supervisor Geake mentioned we should look at the equipment replacement schedule and said that would take some time to go over, but right now we need to concentrate on doing the roads. MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor DeFranco to award the low bid to Lehigh Valley Site Contractor (H&K) total price of $966,538.70 for 10.08 miles of in place paving.  Public Comment by Charlie Cole – asked about terms of payment and the possibility of a 3 year contract since the prices were so low.  Solicitor Karasek responded that would need to be re-bid if we’re going to consider a 3 year contract to allow that.  No further comments. Vote: 5-0.  Manager Fisher indicated we received (1) one bidder for the equipment RW Moyer.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to award RW Moyer the bid for the equipment as needed.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0. MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to award RW Moyer the bid for the equipment as needed.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0. Supervisor Geake said we awarded the in place paving we don’t need to award any paving material.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor Due to not award any bids for paving material, we can go through co-stars if needed.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0.  We received  (3) three bids for material as follows:  EUREKA: 2500 Penn DOT approved 2A stone in the amount of 5.75 per ton FOB and 1000 tons 3A modified Penn DOT approved stone 6.75 per ton FOB; ABE:  2,000 tons – Anti-skid Type AS3 11.50 FOB $18.17 per ton delivered 2,500 Penn DOT approved 2A stone delivered at 13.56 per ton.  Supervisor Hallett mentioned ABE is much better material, the volume is better, you could get the same ton of material and put it in a box, ABE is overflowing.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to award the low bid to Eureka for 2,500 Penn Dot Approved 2A stone.  No further comments.  Vote: 4-1 with Supervisor Hallett voting “no”.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor Hallett to award EUREKA 1000 Penn DOT approved modified stone FOB 6.75.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0.   MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Hallett to award the low bid to ABE for 2,000 tons – Anti-skid Type AS3 11.50 FOB $18.17 per ton delivered.  2,500 Penn DOT approved 2A stone delivered at 13.56 per ton.  No comments. Vote: 5-0. We received one bid for fuel from Reimer Brothers.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to award the bid to Reimer Brothers for 20,000 gallons of Diesel Fuel at 1.65.9 gallon, Heating Fuel 6,000 gallons at 1.59.9 and 2,000 gallons of Unleaded Gas at 1.79.8 per gallon.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.  We received (2) two bids for guide rail.  Manager Fisher indicated the way these were bid does not include certain roads and asked to re-bid.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to re-bid the guiderails to include each road as the township could afford.  
No comments.  Vote: 5-0.  We received (2) two bids for Line Painting.  MOTION by Supervisor Due, seconded by Supervisor Hallett to award the low bid to De Angelo Brothers for 369,600 of 4” Double Yellow Center Line at 0.099 and 4” Single White Edge Line at 0.05 for a total price of $73,550.40 if we have the money.  No comments. Vote: 5-0. Manager Fisher indicated we received (2) two bids for tree service, however they were bid differently and not according to specs, it should have been bid out for emergency services and should be re-bid. MOTION by Supervisor Hallett, seconded by Supervisor Due to reject the bids and re-bid exactly what we need the tree service for.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0.  
9.  Poliskiewicz – 90 Acre Park Lease – Supervisor Geake indicated we enter into this lease every year.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – asked how much he is paying per acre.  Supervisor Geake indicated the same amount $20.00 per acre.  Public Comment by Charlie Kull – that’s cheap, he gets $55.00 per acre to lease some of his land. The Solicitor reviewed the lease and noted you must give 60 days’ notice if there are any changes and it’s too late now as the lease automatically renews this year.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to approve the lease for this year, but next year will review much sooner before the renewal date.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.  
10.  AG Security Application – Duvall – 671 Riverton Rd.- MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor Due to accept the AG Security Application of Claude & Linda Duvall. This will automatically be approved within 180 days from the filing date.   No Comments.  Vote:  5-0.  
11.  Albert – Agreement for sale and purchase of an Agricultural Easement – On September 2, 2015 the Northampton County Farmland Preservation reviewed and approved the appraisal for the Albert, 62+ acre farm for preservation at which time Upper Mount Bethel Township agreed to offer the Albert’s $5,570.00 per acre.  The County allocation for this farm will be 3% ($10,000.00). The remaining amount of 97% ($340,464.40) will be paid by the Township.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – asked why the township is paying 97% and noted this is prime piece of commercial land in the township and we shouldn’t be taking that away.  Supervisor De Franco agreed we are taking 60 acres out of our commercial land, doesn’t mind using the money from Open Space money for farms, but we don’t have much commercial land in the township.  Public Comment by Judy Henkel – the reason we are paying so much is that it didn’t rank high in the state, the next two farms coming up will be divided up.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake seconded by Supervisor Due to approve the Albert Agreement for sale and purchase of an Agricultural Easement; 97% paid by Upper Mount Bethel Township ($340,464.40) and 3% paid by the County ($10,000.00).  No further comments. Vote: 3-2 with Supervisor De Franco and Hallett voting “no”.  
12.  Community Park Walking path – Bid specs/Engineering – Supervisor Geake asked the Board to consider who will be doing the bid specs and engineering of the additional grant work since there have been complaints about URDC.  Supervisor Geake indicated the Park Committee suggested staying with URDC to finish work.  Supervisor De Franco suggested getting a set price by sending out bid specs for the project, we also need to look at E&S plan and NPDES permitting.  Supervisor De Franco mentioned being some outrageous bill from URDC through the years.  Manager Fisher said he met with Len Policelli and asked that he provide us with more detailed bills and Len did provide a summary of his bills.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Hallett that our Engineer Jeffrey Ott review proposals to bid out the Community Park Walking Path.  No comments.  Vote: 4-1 with Supervisor Geake voting “no”.  
13. Zoning Ordinance Amendments Ordinance #2016-02 – Public Hearing was conducted at the beginning of the meeting.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to adopt Zoning Ordinance Amendments - Ordinance #2016-02.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.  
14.  HOMES program – This was discussed earlier in the meeting.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor Due to have Rick contact the State and ask for an extension plus straighten out any monetary problems.  Public Comment by Ron Angle – asked about Scott Parsons qualifications asked how much he is getting and is not qualified nor has any ability to do grant writing.   Vote: 5-0.  
          AGENDA - Part VIII (New Business) 

1. MOU - LWG Trail Committee – Manager Fisher noted this was covered in his Managers report and asked it be tabled.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to table.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.  
2. Fee Schedule revisions –MOTION by Supervisor Due seconded by Supervisor DeFranco to table the Fee Schedule Revisions to the BOS Work Session meeting on 5-23-16. No comments. Vote 5-0.

3. Credit-tech for delinquent garbage – We are waiting for information from our tax collector. MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to table.  No comments. Vote:  5-0.  
                  AGENDA – PART IX (Old Business) 
1. Community Park Committee update (JG) – Supervisor Geake indicated the Committee met a week ago and discussed a Mission & Vision statement and chose seats for the Committee. The Committee is going to meet the 1st Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m.  
2. SALDO Amendments – Lot line Adjustment – The Solicitor indicated the next step is to advertise the SALDO Amendments Ordinance for Public Hearing.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Hallett to advertise the Public Hearing for the Board of Supervisors June 13, 2016 meeting. 
Solicitor Karasek noted the Township Engineer has submitted his written comments you might want to consider and if you make any changes, those changes need to go back to the Lehigh Valley Planning Commission. MOTION and second rescinded.  MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by supervisor De Franco to table the SALDO Amendments to allow the Board to review the additional comments submitted by our Engineer and Table.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0.  
3. Approve (4) four 10 hour days –Road Crew.  Supervisor Geake said in place paving was awarded, so there is no need for this.  MOTION by Supervisor Geake, seconded by Supervisor De Franco to deny the request of the Road Crew for (4) four 10 hour days.  No further comments. Vote: 4-1, Supervisor Hallett voted “no”.  
AGENDA – PART X (Public Comment) – Public Comment by Ron Angle –asked about the conflict with URDC and Judy Henckel and the outcome of the legal review our Solicitor did.  Solicitor Karasek said he did his research and his opinion based upon the facts is while there could be a conflict of interest in voting on these bills, the matter is still de minimus as the amount of these bills compared to the townships overall annual budget is less than 1%.  That his opinion is based upon the budgets from when she was a Supervisor 2008 through and including 2013 that any action were of “de minimus economic impact”. Public comment by Ron Angle – disagreed with the Solicitor’s research. Mr. Angle commented on overpaying the Zoning Officer and Engineer. Mr. Angle commented on the situation with URDC and Judy Henckel has not been taken care of well, with no disrespect to the Manager. 
Public Comment by Andy Mahan - His agenda items were left open ended, he would like abolishment of the ¼% EIT tax put on the ballot and the baseball field changed.  No further comments.  
   AGENDA – PART XI (Executive Session) – The Board recessed for Executive Session from 11:25 – 11:30 p.m.  
MOTION by Supervisor De Franco, seconded by Supervisor Due to send Robert Cartwright a letter informing him his Mini-Cobra (medical insurance) premiums from January 11, 2016 through and including May 31, 2016 have not been paid (total $4,381.28) and unless the statement is paid in full by May 31, 2016, his Mini-COBRA health insurance benefits with Capital Blue Cross will be terminated effective June 1, 2016.  No comments. Vote: 5-0.  
AGENDA – PART XII (Adjournment) - MOTION by Supervisor Due seconded by Supervisor De Franco to     adjourn the Public Meeting at 11:30 p.m.  No comments.  Vote: 5-0.        
Respectfully Submitted, Melissa Mastrogiovanni

Recording Secretary Upper Mount Bethel Township                                
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